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MY RAMBLING THOUGHTS…AND THANK YOUs by Dan Burback

Happy New Year!!  And get this, a portion of snowmobile trails in Washington 
County were opened in December!  We were off to a great start, yet we digress 
and are starting over.  Needless to say, more cold weather will be here by the 
time you get our newsletter. 
   Last month, the Next Gen Riders gave a very good presentation on their club 
as we had our members along with our director Wally plus the Sheboygan 
County AWSC director and his wife plus others representing other Clubs in 
Ozaukee County.  They explained to us why they were created as well as their 
purpose, especially to lend a hand to any snowmobile club in need of help.  
(County Fair??)  It's great to see the youth wanting to step up and keep 
snowmobiling alive.  So if you have young snowmobiling adults from 21 to 35, 
this group is designed for them! 
  By the way, I know we haven't listed the snowmobile trail opening/closing 
phone numbers for a while, so here they are: 
 
WHATS COOKIN’ CORNER 
Happy 2025, Everyone! 
  First, I want to extend a big thank you to everyone who donated to our 
December holiday appetizer night. Everything was absolutely delicious, and it 
made for a wonderful evening. You truly outdid yourselves—thank you again! 
  Now, as January rolls in, it’s time for our Chili Dump Night at this month’s 
meeting. Our January meeting will double as a chili cook-up, so all you cooks 
out there, please bring a pot of your famous chili to share. If you’re planning to 
bring chili, let me know ahead of time—that would be a huge help. 
  We’re also looking for volunteers to bake something to accompany the chili. 
If that’s something you’d like to do, just let me know as well. The club will 
take care of the sides to complement the chili feast. 
  Cold snow, warm chili, and good company—sounds like the perfect recipe 
for a great meeting! See you there! 
 
~ NQ 
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SNO-PHONES 
Dodge County  920-386-3705 
Fond du Lac County: 920-929-6840 
Ozaukee County: 262-284-8259 
Sheboygan County: www.nkmsnow.com 
Washington County: 262-334-6061 
  Please call daily (between December 15th and March 
15th) and often; once we have at least 6 - 8" of snow 
and 32 degrees and colder our trails will be evaluated 
and then the decision to open them will be made! 
  So until next month, keep your track on the snow and 
may your trails be white and groomed! 
 
FOR SALE 
2008 Ski-Doo 600 MXZ X, 6600 miles, New track, 
Yellow/Black, New carbides, one owner, garage kept, 
mint condition. See to appreciate, adult driven. Call Bob  
$2500 
 
WANTED 
Older leaf spring style front suspension Yamaha 
snowmobiles, such as the Exciter 340, 443 or 440, SRX, 
or the SS440.  Mostly made from 1976 thru 1983 or so.  
Contact Dave.   

GROOMING 
Due to the amount of snow we received in December, 
we were able to pan our trails to get them to freeze 
tight and get a good base.  This, if the conditions of 
below freezing and additional snow, would have set 
us up for awesome trails!!  Unfortunately, you all 
know what happened as the temps hit mid-40s!  
Regardless, our Tucker and drag performed really 
well and we are now going thru it to make sure we 
are ready for the next 8+” snowfall.  Here are a few 
pictures from grooming as well as trail inspection.  
Enjoy!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


